
 
 
 
 
 

Twenty-first Regular Session of the General Conference 
Mexico City, 26 November 2009 

 
 
 

RESOLUTION CG/Res.512  

REPORT OF THE DEPUTY SECRETARY GENERAL 
 

 

The General Conference, 

 

Having studied the Report of the Deputy Secretary General which appears in document 

CG/630, 

 

Resolves: 

 

1. To take note with acknowledgment of the Report of the Deputy Secretary General and put on 

record the efficient manner in which she has complied with the obligations conferred on her by 

the Treaty of Tlatelolco and those stemming from the decisions of the General Conference. 

 

2. To recognize the work performed in organizing acts of invaluable importance for the Agency 

such as the special session of the Council to welcome the Secretary-General of the United 

Nations, His Excellency Mr. Ban Ki-Moon (July 2008), Ambassador Sergio de Queiroz 

Duarte, High Representative of the United Nations for Disarmament Matters, and the Mayor of 

Hiroshima, Dr. Tadatoshi Akiba (September 2009). 

 

3. To take note with satisfaction of the efforts made by the Deputy Secretary General to 

contribute to dissemination of the values of peace, disarmament and nuclear non-proliferation 

within the Agency's budget limitations, by implementing the classroom and online courses on 

"Nuclear Problem Areas", as well as the production of a documentary for primary and 

secondary students on the topic of nuclear disarmament.  

 

Agency for the  
Prohibition of Nuclear  

Weapons in Latin America  
and the Caribbean 

General 
Distribution 

CG/Res.512  
26 November 2009  



CG/Res.512 
Pág. 2 

4. To highlight the work performed by the Deputy Secretary General to promote co-ordination 

between the NWFZs and Mongolia in order to hold the Second Conference of States Parties 

and Signatories of Treaties establishing NWFZs.  

 

5.  To recognize also her efforts to ensure that OPANAL is in a positive financial and 

administrative situation. 

  

6. To take note of the work carried out for the modernization of the webpage and the archive of 

the Agency. 

 

7. To thank the Government of the United Mexican States for its support through the 

appointment of Ambassador Perla Carvalho to conclude the term of the former Secretary 

General.  

 

8. To request the General Secretariat to inform all the Member States of the content of this 

Resolution. 

   
(Approved at the 111th Session 
   held on 26 November 2009). 


